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Summary: Members will receive a presentation on the Efficiency Agenda as a result of the Gershon Report and the implications for Carlisle City Council.  It is anticipated that before the date of the meeting there will be further guidance available from the Government as to the process for identifying and delivering efficiency.  This will be reflected in the presentation.  

It would be very helpful if Members could give consideration to the following issues:

· The role of Corporate Resources Overview & Scrutiny Committee in the scrutiny of the development and implementation of an efficiency plan

· Potential opportunities for realising efficiencies through procurement and sharing corporate services

· Reporting mechanisms for monitoring the realisation and re-investment of efficiency gains.
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1 Background
Members are already aware of the Gershon report and the subsequent requirement for 2.5% year on year efficiency gains over the next three years in local Government.  The Government issued Information for Leaders and Chief Executives in November 2004.  Members of this Committee have already received a copy of this guidance, further copies are available either from the ODPM web-site or from the Executive Director.  

It has become clear that efficiency savings will not be clawed back by central Government but will be available for re-investment locally.  However, the Council must demonstrate that at least half of the 2.5% efficiency gains are cashable.  Cashable savings are those that save money that can be directly re-invested in front-line services.  Non-cashable savings may represent increases in efficiency that cannot be directly be re-invested as cash savings, for example, increases in productivity with no concomitant reduction in resources.  

The types of efficiency will be discussed in the presentation.  However, they are briefly as follows:

· Doing more for the same

· Doing more for less

· Doing the same for less

· Doing a bit less for a lot less.

The intention of the efficiency review is not to deliver cheaper public services but to facilitate a re-direction of resources away from back office and low priority functions into high priority front-line services to ensure the best use of public money.  

The presentation will outline what the efficiency agenda means for Carlisle City Council and will give an opportunity for Members of the Committee to comment on how they wish to engage with this process.  



Note: in compliance with section 100d of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 the report has been prepared in part from the following papers: Delivering Efficiency in Local Services – Information for Leaders and Chief Executives published by the Government
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